Grand Chapter Registration Helpful Hints
Grand Chapter is only a few weeks away.  The Registration Committee has tried to make the process of receiving your Registration Card and Credentials for the upcoming 2025 Grand Chapter "Bloom Where God Plants You" Session as easy as possible.  
If you have not registered yet – do not worry.  You may register online with payment (check or credit card) until September 15th (We must close online registration to allow for processing and mailing times).  After that date, you will need to register in person at the Registration Table.  Remember Registration Fee is $20.
The following are some Helpful Hints: 
Thursday, Friday and Saturday - September 25, 26, and 27:
Everyone will need to start at the Registration table located in the OES Marketplace (Portune East Hall). 
Whether you have pre-registered or need to register, the steps you will take are as follows:
1.  Stop at the Registration table and pick up your Registration Card (do not sign)– you must show a current 2025 or 2026 signed dues card before you can receive your Registration Card.  If you registered after the deadline or in person, you will be given a Program Book at that time.
2. Take your Registration Card to the Credentials table (next to Registration).  You will be asked to sign your Registration Card at Credentials to receive your voting packets.
 If you are attending on Sunday, September 28 only, you will still need to register (unless previously pre-registered).   You will follow the same process to obtain your Registration Card and Program Book.  You will sign your Registration Card at that time as Credentials will have closed on Saturday.  
Registration will be open during the following hours:
Thursday (September 25) – 1:00 P.M. – 7:00 P.M
Friday (September 26) – 8:00 A.M. – 5:00 P.M.
Saturday (September 27) - 8:00 A.M - 1:00 P.M. (Credentials close promptly at 12:30 P.M.)
Sunday (September 28) - 8:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.
Non-member guests will still be required to register at Registration; however, you will not be required to pay the Registration Fee. (Members we ask that you or another member who are familiar with your non-member guest assist them in the registration process). For our Out-of-State members, please look for the Out-of-State Registration table (same area as Ohio In-State Registration) where you will be assisted in completing your registration and directed to the Hospitality Committee for a Welcome Packet. 
If you have any registration questions reach out to our Registration Chair, Carrie McGlaughlin at 614-205-8815 or OhioOesRegister@gmail.com

